
Pavement Resurfacing, Signing, Guardrail Upgrades on Route C from Route 
B to Route Y  

What’s is the problem? 

The Missouri Department of Transportation is implementing a project to address the 
aging pavement and signage. There is a need to replace signage throughout this stretch 
of road due to the reflectivity. The average life span of reflectivity for signage is 
approximately 10-12 years. Guardrail upgrades will also be apart of the project. 

What are the anticipated impacts? 

Crews will be working during off-peak daytime hours. MoDOT will send out any updates 
and closures relating to the project ahead of time to the public through press releases and 
social media updates. Message boards will also be in place during the project. There will 
be flagging operations throughout the duration of the project.  

What does the project include? 

The Missouri Department of Transportation is planning a pavement improvement project for this 
portion of the corridor that will include: 
 Pavement resurfacing
 Upgrading the signing
 Upgrade guardrail to meet ADA standards

What is the timeline? 
Right-Of-Way Acquisition None 
Contract Awarded January 2024 
Construction Project Start Date Spring 2024 
Project Completion Date Fall 2024 



What if I have questions? 
Shirley Norris– Project Manager 
Shirley.Norris@modot.mo.gov 
Phone – (314) 565-5648 
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